
 

January 23, 2018 

 

 

 

 

The Honorable Rick Wilborn, Chairperson 

Senate Committee on Judiciary 

Statehouse, Room 541-E 

Topeka, Kansas  66612 

 

Dear Senator Wilborn: 

 

 SUBJECT: Fiscal Note for SB 280 by Senate Committee on Judiciary 

 

 In accordance with KSA 75-3715a, the following fiscal note concerning SB 280 is 

respectfully submitted to your committee. 

 

 SB 280 would amend the Kansas Parentage Act by repealing and replacing the section that 

prescribes how parenting plans and child custody decisions are made.  Under current law, orders 

for legal custody, residency and parenting time are prescribed by KSA 23-2201 et seq.  The bill 

would require orders for legal custody, residency and parenting time to be prescribed by KSA 23-

3201 et seq.   

 

 The Office of Judicial Administration does not estimate the bill to have any fiscal effect on 

the judiciary.  The Department for Children and Families does not estimate the bill to have any 

fiscal effect on the agency.  

 

 

 

 Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 Shawn Sullivan, 

 Director of the Budget 

 

 

 

 

cc: Jackie Aubert, Children & Families 

 Ashley Michaelis, Judiciary  


